
Forest Hills East  
For all Forest Hills East residents, courtesy of Forest Hills East Civic Assoc. 

PASCO COMMUNITY CONTACT INFORMATION: 
 
Emergency: Sheriff, Fire and EMS: 911 
Non-Emergency: Sheriff, Fire and EMS: 727-847-8102  
Water: 727 847-8131 
Animal Services: 813 929-1212  
Tax and Tag Office: 727 847-8165  
Duke Energy General #: 1-800-700-8744 
Forest Hills Utilities (Trash Collection): 727 937-7457 

June 2022 

PO Box 3781 Holiday, FL 34692 
Annual Dues: $30 per household 
General email: ForestHillsEast@gmail.com 
Website: www.ForestHillsEast.com 
OFFICERS AND BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
President:             Randy Dusenberry  352-232-1730  
Vice-President:     Wes Clemons       
Secretary:             Mary Thompson     727-942-0032 
Treasurer:             Joanne Mangos     727-741-8776             
 

The Atlantic hurricane season is June 1 to November 30 every year. August and September are 
typically the most active months for tropical storms for Florida. It’s important to prepare for hurricane 
season. That means creating an emergency plan, fortifying your property, and making sure you’re fully 
covered with home and flood insurance. Keep an extra supply of bottled water and canned food stored. 
 
Garage Sale. Our April garage sale was a great success. FHECA will be sponsoring another Garage/
Yard Sale for December 3rd, hours of 9 am to 3 pm. More information will be published. 
 
FHECA By Laws and Deed Restrictions. The FHECA Board is reviewing the By Laws and Deed Re-
strictions. Proposed changes will be presented to the general membership for review and votes for ap-
proval. More information will be forthcoming. Remember, Pasco County has Ordinances that cover eve-
rything from property and lawn maintenance, animal control, boat and vehicle parking and storage. Be 
certain to review these Ordinances that Pasco County enforces. County fines and penalties can be sig-
nificant for violations that remain uncorrected. 
 
Sale of the “Island” The property that is at the end of Berry Hill, locally called the island, has been sold 
to developers. The FHECA Board is keeping up to date on the land use plans and proposed develop-
ment. At the moment it is in the early planning stage with the county. 
 
Newsletter and FHECA General Meeting The next scheduled Newsletter will be published in Septem-
ber, and the next General Meeting will be October 4th at the church meeting hall on the corner of Grand 
and Berry Hill. Please plan on attending. 
 
Many Thanks We are appreciative to the volunteers who help clean, paint and beautify our front en-
trance. Community pride on display. 
 
Happy Independence Day. To those who celebrate our Independence with fireworks, please be certain 
to follow the laws regarding their use, employ good common sense for safety and be respectful to oth-
ers. Some pets react poorly to loud noises. 
 
New Members, 2023 FHECA Board  We need volunteers to run for officer and director positions, as 
well as various committees. Please help and if you have an interest, submit your name to Mary Thomp-
son and let her know what you would like to help us with. 
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This space for rent 

$60 for 12 publications 


